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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE: It has certainly been a very different end to the term. The week long COVID-19 
lockdown announced on Monday has had a significant impact at Takari, as well as across the Perth and Peel regions. 
Many families have chosen to keep their children at home, with today’s attendance being just 66%. Through 
everything, the support the school has received from parents and the community during the week has been fantastic. 
No one enjoys wearing masks and it is frustrating to be restricted to our homes and places of work, but everyone has 
come together as a whole community to support each other. We all hope that the lockdown will be lifted this weekend 
and everyone can enjoy their well earned two week break.  

              David Tennant 
 

THANK YOU AND GOOD LUCK: The school community says farewell to Mrs Humphries, who has done a fantastic 
job covering in the Yr 3/4 class while Mrs Stark is on leave. We also say best wishes to cleaners Da and Lawan, who 
are moving on to other schools next term. Good luck to all of you. 
 

Next term, Mrs Williams will be taking long service leave in the first three weeks. Mrs Provan will be covering in the Yr 
1 class while Mrs Williams is away. Mrs Fleming is also taking long service leave. Miss Goodwin will be covering in 
the Pre-Primary in the first week back. Happy holidays to Mrs Williams and Mrs Fleming! 
 

NAIDOC WEEK AT TAKARI PS 
This week is NAIDOC Week. This is an opportunity for all Australians to come together to celebrate the rich history, 
diverse cultures and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the oldest continuing cultures 
on the planet. The NAIDOC 2021 theme – Heal Country! – calls for all of us to continue to seek greater protections for 
our lands, our waters, our sacred sites and our cultural heritage from exploitation, desecration, and destruction. 
 
Takari has celebrated NAIDOC week with our buddy classes creating and sharing our personal Acknowledgements of 
Country. We also worked collaboratively to create murals of native Australian animals. Keep a look out for them 
displayed around our school next term.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SEMESTER ONE REPORTS: The reports will be emailed by the end of term. Please note the link to the 
individual reports is only valid for four weeks. It is advisable to download and/or print the reports for future reference. 
Any queries about the semester one report, please see your child's teacher.   

NEWSLETTER #10            Week 11       Term 2                     Thursday 1 July 2021 

PLEASE NOTE:  
Monday 19 July is a School Development Day, students do not attend 

 Students return to school on Tuesday 20 July 2021 
Have a happy and safe term break from all the Takari Primary School Staff 



RUN CLUB UPDATE 
 

Run Club operates for all students and parents every Tuesday and Friday morning between 
8:00am and 8:30am. If parents ran last year, you will find your own QR Code card in the black box 
in the undercover area. If not, grab a Parent spare card, write your name on the back and a card 
will be made up for you later. Make sure you get to school a few minutes early so you can collect 
your scan cards and are ready to run at 8.00am.  

Parent supervision of Kindergarten and Pre-Primary students is required.  
 
Individual Awards              Bronze           Silver               Gold         Diamond 
 Junior   K - PP      20 laps           40 laps              60 laps         80 laps 
 Middle  Yr 1 - Yr 3      30 laps           60 laps              90 laps         120 laps 
 Senior  Yr 4 - Yr 6      40 laps           80 laps              120 laps         160 laps 
 
  Bronze   Silver    Gold    Diamond 
 
Kindy  Matteo P, Avery N,   
  Harper B 
  
PP  Annabel K, Archie L Persia F, Zoe B,  Persia F,    Theo W, Luke M 
      Cataleya J, Emilia L , Cataleya J, Emilia L 
      Ava B, 
        
Yr 1  Zeva D, Cara E, Tom W, Alfie A, Benji S  Noa J, Alfie A  Isla W, Mahalia H, Noa J 
  Hendrix K, Lachy P 
 
Yr 1/2  Mia D, Max W,   Kian L, Mia D, Max W Asha F, Evan H,   Olive P, Asha F, Marcel B 
  Christopher B      Marcel B 
 
Yr 2/3  Alivia M, Tahlia S,   Jaxon C, Heath D  Isaac P, Danuli W-D  Connor B, Xavier K,  Isaac P 
  Ryder B-W       Heath D, Imara P, Emily M 
 
Yr 3/4  Baxter D, Jacob P,   Pocholo A   Ricky P, Billie M,   Dane R, Ricky P 
  Skylah R       Pocholo A 
 
Yr 4/5  Maia B, Campbell L  Kobe T, Jackson K,  Adison FN, Dulki J-D Dulki J-D 
      Zayne R-B, Uma S 
 
Yr5/6  Alexys H   Isla F, Max R, Nikita T-S, Alice H, Patricia A, Isla F Patricia A 
      Samantha K,  Sibel H 
 
Staff  Miss Jongen   Mrs Andrews   Mr Patterson 
 
Parents Wayne E, Marge L  Wayne E 
 

Run club will continue on Friday, physical distancing and masks rules do apply. 

 

Takari P&C  
        
 

The P&C members wish all of the Takari Primary 
School families a very safe and good school 
holidays. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
The next P&C meeting is on 
Tuesday 27 July, week 2. We 
would love to see you all there. 
 

Kelly Praetz    
P&C President   
                     
praetz_85@hotmail.com   

mailto:praetz_85@hotmail.com


"Science Bugs" (Kindy - PP) 21 July 
An interactive workshop for toddlers and 
kinders to be engaged and inspired 
about the fascinating world of science 
with award winning scientist and 
educator Dr Rina Fu. 
There will be a game, live performance 
with sing-along of "I'm a Little Scientist" 
plus children will get hands on looking at 
bugs and transform into little scientists 
performing experiments using real lab 
equipment!  

“Science Blast” (Year 4 – 6) 22 July 

Recruiting Budding Scientists to join Dr 

Rina in an interactive workshop learning 

about space science and embark on a 

special mission. Get ready to blast off as we 

race sky-high with our knowledge on 

gravity, forces and the chemistry behind 

propulsion. (NOTE: Please bring Your Own 

1.25L Plastic Coke Bottles. Scientists will be 

teamed up in pairs, so make sure you have 

the same type of bottles) 

Coming to a science lab near you soon! 

Science News 
 
There has been a whole lot going on in Science over the last couple of weeks! 

 Pre primary have been dissolving “moon rocks” and making rainbows with bicarb soda.  

 Year 1/2 have made some fabulous water saving posters and they also made rainbows with bicarb and food colouring. 

 The Year 2/3 and 3/4  classes studied rocks and tested the absorbency of 3 different soil types. 

 The Year 4/5 and 5/6 classes have been simulating flood situations, they have built houses with and without stilts and test-
ed them by making it “rain”. 

All classes have been learning how to program some of our fabulous robots. The Edisons, Dot and Dash and Bee Bots have 
been allowed out of the science cupboard this term.   
Next term will be all about Chemistry and some more exciting Lego and STEM challenges! Stay-tuned for more Science room 
fun! 

Congratulations to Connor, Mackenzie & Emily , who have 
finished Part B in MacqLit. 



Interschool Cross Country  
Friday 25 June 

INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

Many thanks to everyone who supported this event in idea weather conditions. 

To those who came forward and helped in any way, sincere thanks.  A special thanks to Ms Lamorte and Mrs Dalkin for 

scoring the carnival and Mr and Mrs Jolakoski manning check points. Students gave their best and it was particularly 

pleasing to see those who have trained hard at Run Club give very good performances at Interschool. 

 

RESULTS:  

             Overall       Position 

East Hamersley 1 

Balcatta  2 

Takari   3 

Lake Monger 4 

Osborne  5 

Most Improved School was also East Hamersley 

TAKARI PLACE GETTERS: 

Year 4 Girls  4th  Kira O 

Year 6 Girls  1st   Charli P 

Year 6 Girls  3rd   Alexys H 



Community Notices 



Summit Climbing-Malaga and City West 
City West 6102 7319 city-
west@summitclimbing.com.au 

School Holidays 
Climb between Saturday 3 and Sunday 19 July and you will 

Schools Make Music Concert at the Crown Theatre 
Attention all students from the Year 5 and Year 6 Takari Rock Bands and the  

Stirling Community Youth Band! 

WAGSMS have allocated a date for our performance in the 2021 concert series. 
 

Thursday night 12 August (Week 4 of Term 3) 

There will also be a rehearsal during the day. Tickets are available at 
www.ticketmaster.com.au ( search for Schools Make Music) or call on 136 100. 

Tickets are selling fast and are open to everyone, not just parents of band members. 
              Mrs Campione, Music Specialist 

Winter Kids Holiday Program: Monday 5 July–Friday 16 July 
Program Structure 

Daily $72 per child 

All sessions run from 9am to 4pm 

Drop off: 8–9am @ UWA Recreation and Fitness Centre 

Pick up: 4–5.30pm @ UWA Recreation and Fitness Centre 
 
Safety & Hygiene Practices (COVID-19 Impact) 

We are putting in place extra hygiene and safety practices to 
ensure all our participants, families and staff members stay safe 
and healthy. Below outlines the practices we will be implementing 
to ensure we operate in a safe and controlled environment. 

 Spectators, including parents and guardians, are asked to 

drop off and pick up children in the time periods outlined on the 
activity schedule. We ask that this is done promptly and without 
delay in our venues, to support social distancing practices. 

 Hand sanitisers will be available in prominent places 

throughout our venues and all participants in the program are 
encouraged to use it before and after each sport activity 
throughout the day. 

 Sharing of sporting equipment will be limited, and all 

equipment used in activities will be cleaned and disinfected. 

 Activities will be located across multiple venues in an open-

spaced setting, whereby limiting the amount of people in confined 
areas. 

 The program will operate in a cashless environment, where 

no cash handling will take place at the UWA Recreation and 
Fitness Centre. 

 Designated toilet facilities will be assigned to the program for 

children use only. 

 All children, parents/guardians and staff attending the 

program MUST NOT ATTEND if they: have any flu-like 
symptoms; have been in direct contact with a known case of 
COVID-19 in the past 14 days; have travelled internationally or 
have been in direct contact with a known case of COVID-19 in the 
past 14 days, and/or are at a high risk from a health perspective, 
including the elderly and those with pre-existing medical heath 
conditions. 
UWA Sport encourages the use of the COVIDSafe app during our 
programs and throughout our venues. 
 
How to Enrol 
Standard enrolments for the Winter Kids Holiday Program open 
Tuesday 8 June. To enrol please visit here click on the "enrol 
online" button and follow the prompts. All enrolments need to be 
completed online, at least 24 hours before each day of the 
program. This program is subject to the UWA Sport 
Program Terms and Conditions Cashless payments will be 
mandatory for the program.  

*Please ensure you are using a desktop or laptop computer to enrol 

http://www.sport.uwa.edu.au/social-sport/kids-sport?mc_cid=3a001dd2dd&mc_eid=347a67be70
https://www.sport.uwa.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0011/3438470/Programs-Terms-and-Conditions-Updated-July-2020.pdf


Help keep our school safe and secure 
If you see or hear suspicious behaviour immediately contact School Watch 
Security or the Police.  Thank you for your support. 
School Watch Security : 1800 177 777 

 2021 Term Planner                           Term 2                               

11 

28/6 
 
NAIDOC Week 

29/6 
Run Club 
 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 
 
Yr 6 Camp  
Sausage Sizzle 

30/6 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

1/7 
Newsletter #10 

2/2 
Run Club 
 
Reports  
Distributed 

School Holidays 

2021 Term Planner                           Term 3                              

1 

19/7 
School  
Development Day 
 
Students do not 
attend 

20/7 
 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 

21/7 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 
 
K/P Science Bugs 

22/7 
 
Yrs 4-6  
Science Blast 

23/7 

2 

26/7 27/7 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 
 
P&C Meeting 
 
Yr 6 Camp  
Sausage Sizzle 

28/7 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

29/7 
Newsletter #11 

30/7 
National Tree Day 

3 

2/8 3/8 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 

4/8 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

5/8 
 
Assembly Yr 1/2 

6/8 

4 

9/8 
School Council 
Meeting 
 
Carnival Practice 
2pm 

10/8 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 
 
Progress Interviews 

11/8 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 
 
School Photos 

12/8 
Newsletter #12 
 
WAGSMS Rehearsal 
all bands  time TBA 
 
WAGSMS Concert  
Crown Theatre PM 

13/8 

5 

16/8 
 
Carnival Practice 
2pm 

17/8 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 
 
Carnival Practice 
2pm 

18/8 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

19/8 20/8 

6 

23/8 
 
 
 
Book Week 

24/8 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 

25/8 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 
 
Faction Athletics 
Carnival 

26/8 
Newsletter #13 
 
Assembly - Book 
Week 

27/8 

7 

30/8 
 
Swimming  
Lessons Yrs 4-6 

31/8 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 

1/9 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

2/9 
 
P&C Fathers Day 
Stall 

3/9 

8 

6/9 
 
Swimming  
Lessons Yrs 4-6 

7/9 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 
 

8/9 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

9/9 
Newsletter #14 

10/9 

9 

13/9 14/9 
Nude Food  
Tuesday 
 
Interschool Jumps 
and Throws 

15/9 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

16/9 
Assembly—Music 

17/9 
Interschool  
Athletics carnival 
BPS 

10 
20/9 21/9 

Nude Food  
Tuesday 

22/9 
Containers for $ 
 

School Banking 

23/9 
Newsletter #15 

24/9 

School Holidays Term 4 Commences for students on Tuesday 12 October 


